



OFFENHAM PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting 
held on 6th March 2017 at Offenham Village Hall at 7.00pm

Chairman  

Cllr Larraine Knight, Chairman

In attendance  
Diane Cox, Clerk 



Cllrs Richard Evans, Tony Ward, Frederick Young, John Heath, Judith 



Heath, Marcus Taylor & Victoria Jervis






County Cllr Alastair Adams
Welcome & receive apologies
Cllr Knight welcomed everyone to the Annual Parish Meeting.
Apologies were received from Cllrs Jill Moran and District Cllr Keith Wright.
To consider acceptance of the minutes of the meeting held on 7th March 2016
Minutes of that meeting were accepted as a true record and signed by the Chairman.
Chairman’s Report  
The Chairman, Larraine Knight read out her report which included projects over the last 12 months and thanked volunteers for the hard work they give to the numerous organisations in the village.  A copy is appended to the minutes.
Reports from Community Representatives including, if present
· Offenham Rovers Football Club.


Bryn spoke on behalf of Offenham Rovers stating that they were in the 2nd division and 
had attracted more players than they needed this season and maybe a second team 
was required.
· Offenham First School


Mrs Jayne Nicol advised that it was almost one year since she had taken on the role 
as Head of Offenham First School and one of the most significant things to occur was 
that the school was now an Academy working under the Diocese of Worcester.  She 
stated that they promote a positive ethos, engaging not only with the church but also 
the local community.  She gave examples of community engagement including being 
involved in the Remembrance Sunday ceremony.  She added that the school were 
involved with the charity “toilet twinning” to provide facilities at a cost of £60 in 
locations all over the world.  Additionally she stated that enterprise was included in the 
curriculum with the coffee morning raising over £250.

The next school Fayre was on the 13th May.


Finally she welcomed any volunteers to attend the school subject to the usual checks.
· Local Policing


PCSO Elliott Wilson introduced himself as part of the local policing team.  He stated 
that local policing had changed, Sgt Stayte retired and his position was filled by Sgt 
Nick Doyle.


He was happy to report that in the last 2 months only 1 crime had been reported in 
Offenham.  He was aware that over the winter months the ASBO with motorcycles 
had reduced but they would continue to monitor the situation.  Parking by the school 
was always an issue but the Police do visit the site.  He mentioned the regular PACT 
meetings which take place in Offenham.  He asked if anyone had any questions, it was 
at this point that an issue with scramblers racing in Three Cocks Lane was raised.

· Alastair Adams, County Councillor


Cllr Adams gave a report on issues and events over the last 12 months, including the 
new drains in Three Cocks Lane, problems with HGV’s in the village, the new bus 
shelter in Main Street.

He asked for feedback following the introduction of the roundabout at the junction of 
Elm Road, it was generally agreed that it was a great improvement.


He went on to mention various aspects covered by WCC, also that Worcestershire 
was one of the fastest growing economies in the UK. He advised that the council tax 
rise for WCC was 4.9% inclusive of the social care provision.

He added that a number of Offenham organisations had benefited from his divisional 
funds, namely OVH, Youth Club and paint for the Maypole.


A resident asked about bus stop road markings near the Maypole, he stated that he 
would look into this.


It was also mentioned about the ongoing problem with irrigation water spraying onto 
footpaths and roads, Cllr Adams suggested a letter be sent to the landowner.
· Parochial Church Council

A spokesperson for the PCC advised that it was nearly one year since the new Vicar 
started, she added that his time was spread over 6 parishes.  It was mentioned that 
some repairs had taken place over the last year but at the moment there was nothing 
adverse to report but she did add that the Church relies heavily on the “Friends” for 
fund raising to cover the cost of repairs.
· Wake Committee

Tony Ward, President of the Wake Committee read out a report on behalf of the 
Chairman, Peter Shilton who was unable to attend.  Wake Day takes place on the 10th 
June, there was a plea for new members.  Full report appended to the minutes.
· Maypole Club


The Chairman of the Maypole club reported that the club was doing very well and has 
70 paid up members.  She stated that they had regular events with visiting speakers, 
bingo and bring & buy.  The outings are always popular and she thanked the PC for 
their support.
· Offenham Cricket Club


Andrew Harrison thanked the PC for their support and advised that the motorised roller 
was very useful.  He stated that they had a very good committee which provided a 
decent level of planning.  He mentioned the new artificial wicket and net and the plans 
to extend it.  It was envisaged that more senior players would be attracted due to the 
new local housing.  Fund raising continues to take place with several events 
organised. 

Gordon Smith, Secretary, stated that they had 21 junior members who played in the 
Cotswold Hills League.  He added that it was a delight to coach the junior team who 
were very successful over the last year. 
· Offenham Youth Club


Pete Jennings advised that the YC was in its 6th year and continues to be popular and 
well attended with some of the older children returning as volunteers as part of their 
Duke of Edinburgh scheme.  He stated that there was usually between 25 and 30 
youngsters attending usually from school years 7 to 9.  He thanked the PC for  
supporting the trip to Malvern Laser quest before Christmas; he stated that many of the 
young people would not have been able to attend due to cost.  He added that they 
worked closely with the Youth Bus coordinator to benefit the youngsters. He finished by 
saying that they were looking forward to playing rounders in the summer.

· Offenham Village Hall

Martin Roberts spoke on behalf of the VHC stating that 2016 had been successful with 
income exceeding expenditure.  He advised that Broadband was now available for 
users of the hall, new shelving fitted in the store room making it user friendly.  The last 
Summer Ball had taken place during 2016 and the first Family Festival which although 
the weather was poor proved to be successful.  

2017 will be the year for Improvement and Enhancement, starting with a patio and new 
entrance for disabled users.  Various other improvements were mentioned and it was 
Martin’s intention to move forward with grant applications to achieve the goal.  He 
advised that the AGM was taking place next week and that new members had joined 
the committee.

· Offenham Community Charity

Tony Ward read out his report detailing the list of recipients of grants during 2016 and 
advised how applications could be made, stating that application forms were held the 
community folder in the shop.



Full report appended to the minutes.

· Friends of the church

It was advised that various fund raising events had taken place over the last year and 
achieved a healthy balance.  Over the last year monies had been spent on the roof 
and ceiling.  A calendar of events is appended to the minutes.

· RBL Club & Women’s Section

Mrs Taylor, Chairman, thanked the PC for the donation towards the rear door which 
meant that Offenham Rovers had safe access to the recreation ground.  She advised 
that the club was well used for Line dancing, Lindy Hop, Psychic evening and other 
events.  

· Rainbows


Mr Harrison passed on apologies for non attendance but explained that the group meet 
on Monday evenings.


No other items were raised; the Chairman closed the Annual Parish Meeting at 7.45 pm which was followed by the ordinary PC meeting.

……………………………………… Larraine Knight, Chairman.
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